
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners 8:00 a.m. 

February 4, 2008        Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, 

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of January 28, 2008, was read, approved, and signed. 

 

The commissioners examined and confirmed the Annual Township reports of Buckeye, 

Henry, Logan, Blaine, and Ottawa. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on cases.   

 

Brandon Cochran, Rescue Team, talked to the commissioners about purchasing some ice 

rescue suits.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, met with the board and cold mix bids were opened 

for 10,000 tons.  No one was present.  Hi Plains Sand, $48.50/ton, $485,000; APAC, 

$51.75/ton, $517,500.  Commissioner McGavran moved to accept the bid from Hi Plains 

Sand for $48.50/ton, $485,000, subject to audit.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  

Motion carried.  The group discussed employee matters.  

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, gave the commissioners a quote from 

Vegetation Management Supply for the GPS/GIS system.  The commissioners approved 

the purchase for the antenna and software and laptop.   

              

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 39.  Ken discussed repairs on his 

pickup.   

 

Glennace Kirn, and Deb Byarlay, Central Kansas Mental Health, gave the board an 

update on services.   

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.   
 


